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Baltonsborough Parish Council Meeting

Thursday 3rd June 21010
7.30 pm – Village Hall

 M I N U T E S

Present:  
 Christine Fox(Chair), Shirley Slade (Vice-Chair), Kevin Sherrard, Martin McDowell, Jackie Buckle & Steve Everett


Angela Roberts (Parish Clerk).

Apologies:
Jane Horton.

	Item
	Details
	Action to be taken by



	27

	 The Meeting was Adjourned
Contributions and questions from the public

Mrs. Marshall came to ask the Council whether land south west of Lubborn House was outside the development area. This was to be checked and reported on next meeting. Cllr Sherrard has  contacted  MDC regarding outstanding Lubborn House application – expecting plans to be submitted shortly.
The meeting re-convened.


	CF

	28
	Approval of previous minutes (13th May 2010)

Item 17

Play Park. Cllr Slade reported broken equipment. Amended to read: Cllr Slade reported vandalised equipment.
Item 18 Paragraph replace to read:
Cllr Sherrad said the defibrillator would be a personal initiative and he would not be involving the Parish Council.

Following the above amendments Cllr Christine Fox proposed that minutes be signed as a true record, seconded by Cllr. Slade. Motion unanimously carried.
	

	29
30
	Planning matters 

Personal and Prejudicial interests – None recorded.

Approvals – Planning ref: 2010/0618 – Raise perimeter wall on western perimeter boundary from 1m to 2m in height(DEL) at Burnetts Farm, Burnetts Lane, Baltonsborough.BA6 8RD.
Cllr Fox proposed and seconded by Cllr McDowell – unanimously carried.

Concerns were expressed regarding the timing from MDC for plans to be submitted to the Parish Council for consideration.  We often have to either request an extension or have an additional meeting to meet these statuatory requirements. Cllr Sherrard had spoken to MDC – Planning Department  who are having problems with a new software system.  They are aware of our problems but cannot give us any information as to when the current situation will be rectified.  It was decided to invite Cllr. Woollcombe-Adams(SCC) and Cllr Maddock to our next meeting in order to highlight our concerns and hopefully get some answers.

	Clerk

	31
32
	Matters arising from Minutes (13th May 2010)
Memorial Update – Cllr Kevin Sherrard.
E.Mail received from Colin McNamee who has arranged for Paul Bannell to complete the measuring(drop)cut to suit, painting and revisit the memorial to fit this week (e.mail dated 10th May 2010). He has requested that Mr. Bannell let him know when final fit is due to take place so that he can be present. He will remove gates before final fit (to ensure no chance of heat from soldering when fitting the new hooks to gate posts) this will also enable him to clean and refresh gate paintwork as necessary.
One quote for the painting has been received from a R.J. Pinnell from Baltonsborough (Clerk to scan and send to Cllr Sherrard ).

This quote excludes the cost of the paint – Cllr Everett to make contact with a local supplier of paint to obtain costs of the paint etc.

Mobile Telephone Coverage – Cllr Fox
This subject was brought up at the last meeting (13th May 2010) and was carried forward to be discussed at this meeting. It had been suggested that we

Write to Orange and suggest a site outside the parish area.

After discussion with Peter Lacey - Cllr Fox reported that it was felt that this would not be appropriate as it was outside BPC remit to suggested that O2 contact another Parish Council regarding possible site for a Mobile Phone Mast in their parish.
	

	33
34


	Defibrillator – Cllr Fox.

After discussions with Peter Lacey at SCC  regarding Cllr Sherrard request that monies raised by for the defibrillator be ring fenced and paid into the BPC accounts. This is not possible so it was agreed that Cllr Sherrard make this a personal initiative and not involve BPC in any way.
Spelling Woollcombe-Adams – Clerk
This has been checked and confirmed that the above spelling is correct.

	

	35
	Grass Cutting grant from MDC – Clerk
Email confirmation has been received that we need to apply for this grant £150.00 as soon as possible via the SCC website
	Clerk


	36
37
	River Bank Issue – Cllr. Fox
Cllr Fox has been in contact with Mike Davis(Environment Agency). Mr. Davis has come and inspected the site with the following findings :- Vertical cut of River Bank – he will speak to the contractors who carry out this service and request that not be done. He will also contact contractors and request that the silt in the centre of the river be removed and this will improve the central flow.
Stiles on the – West Bank -  Mr. Davis will into their repair and get back to us though he has stated that it would be unlikely that this would be done before the end of the summer.
	

	38
	Public Rights of Way – Cllr Fox
Cllr Shirley Slade and Cllr Jane Horton to go to the meeting on the 7th June and report back to at the next meeting.
	CS, JH

	39
	Financial Items
Cheque produced for Village  Hall – no invoice has been received will wait for this then issue cheque.
Clerk Salary paid as agreed

BPC Local Councils Insurance – signed and sent off

Cllr McDowell suggested getting quotes for next year to compare costs and cover provided.

Approval of Accounts – signed by CF to be sent off by 17th June.(copy to be sent to auditor)

Cheque has been received from Baltonsborough PCC  for £75.00 regarding 50% of the costs the clock repair as agreed - this will be banked
	CM

Clerk

Clerk

	40
	County Council Report
No one available to give a report.


	

	41
42
43

44

	District Council Report
No one available to give a report
Village Hall & Playing Field Report – Cllr Buckle

Fencing & grass cutting has been completed ready for the summer. 

Website – Cllr. Everitt

Minutes of the meeting dated 13th May will be sent for insertion on the website

Play park – Cllr Slade

Concerns were raised over the continual vandalism of the play park equipment. 

Cllr Mcdowell will arrange/carry out the repairs again to make the equipment safe this was proposed by Cllr Fox and seconded by Cllr Slade with a unanimous vote.

Cllr Slade is actively looking at ways to fund raise for the replacement of this equipment. We are applying to Tesco’s currently application form to be completed and sent in by 30th June. Cllr Slade to provide financial details to Clerk so that this can be completed on time.

	Clerk

SS

	45
46

	Items from Councillors:
Signage North of Southwood

E.mail to be sent to Dave Woodridge(Enforcement Planning Deprartment)

 re iterating our request .
Items from the Clerk:
Letter has been received from Carolyn Young handing in her resignation as Parish Councillor – Clerk to start process for re-election/co opting a new councillor to contact Clare Dickens, Electoral Services at MDC.

Clerk requested that ‘Items for Councillors’ be submitted 10days before the date of the next meeting so that they can be inserted on the agenda.

Letter to be sent to Graham Birch at Baltonsborough Post Office thanking him for varnishing the notice board.
	Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

Clerk

	47
	Items at Chairman’s discretion

Cllr Fox stressed that when Cllrs start personal projects they inform people involved, that although they are Parish Councillors that the project is not linked to the Parish Council in any way.

	

	48
	Date, time and place of next meeting

Thursday 8th July starting at 7.30pm.
Meeting closed at 9.10pm


	


SIGNED:  ________________________  Date:  ___________

NAME:  ______________________________  

Chairman, Baltonsborough Parish Council                          
AMR/06062010.
